
MYCCA Board Meeting 
November 4th. 2018 

 
Called to order by Scott at 11:32a 
 
In Attendance: 
Scott (President)  
Alana (Vice President) 
Trish (Treasurer) 
Peter (Secretary)  
Dani (Registration Coordinator)  
Christine (Invitation Coordinator) 
Susan (Head Official) 
 
 
Scott Proposed to have an official audit of our books.  All present agreed. 
 
By-laws (Trish) 
Recommendation to update returned check fee to $25 to align with actual account fees 
 
Cheer Classic (Christine) 
Mt. Blue was too small; great administration, the space is just not big enough 
Biddeford will not be hosting the event – logistics are incomplete 

Christine informally proposed having athletic director approval come as part of the 
application/bid process 
When researching other options, venues were the biggest concern 
Augusta is expensive and booked on the weekend we’re targeting 
Androscoggin Bank Collisee is being considered as a potential site.  Additional considerations 
for board when considering this venue: 

$2000-$4000 for the day 
Colisee would control concessions 
Colisee would rake $2 per paid entrant 
Venue seats 3000 people 
Proceeds (Host organization) will be Firehouse Cheer Gym 
Christine has tentatively advised Colisee she would communicate back to them on 
November 5th with an update 

Scott suggested to delay securing venue until additional membership can compete for the bid 
Dani suggested hosting comp at the Colissee each year and rotating the organization of comp 
around multiple Leagues 
OFFICIAL MOTION:  Scott proposed Firehouse be considered to host the Maine Cheer Classic 
with MYCCA charging a min $1000 if they make more than $5000, we ask for an additional 
$500, and that admission would increase to $7 (Adults) and $5 (Children)(up from $5 and $3 



respectively), provided no other membership is able to produce a viable alternative to compete 
with this bid. 
Vote: 5 for, 0 opposed 
 Voting Members:  Scott, Peter, Trish, Dani, Alana 
 
Showcase (Christine) 
Christine has confirmed Skowhegan Rec program will be hosting on a Sunday 
 
Late Comp Submissions (Scott) 
Scott discussed comp requests that were presented after the April submission deadline by 
Skowhegan and Saco 
 Scott has declined their request on behalf of MYCCA 
 
Elite (Scott) 
Elite has submitted a request to switch competition dates to 3/9 or 2/24 
2/24 is originally slated for Firehouse 
 Firehouse would forfeit 2/24 comp if considered and approved as host of Cheer Classic 
 
River Valley Update (Scott) 
The organization that numbers are lower than expected, and talks are taking place to merge 
with Turner for the 2019/2020 season 
 Discussed eliminating the “River Valley” comp if the organization no longer exists 
 
High School Scholarships (Alana) 
Down to 4 applicants (1 South, 3 North) 
 Target is to have 1 North, 1 South 
Scott will propose at April meeting to eliminate 1N 1S winner; and move to best 2 applicants 
 
NCA Camp Donations (Scott) 
Christine advised we gave 17 donations 
Scott will propose to membership the idea of a committee to manage 
 
Organization Participant Numbers (Scott) 
Will take an informal poll of organizations to gauge how enrollment numbers are for all leagues 
Susan mentioned previous years have shown that enrollment comes in waves 
 
Team Registrations (Danielle) 
Clarified that if there is an asterisk beside the hosts name; Displays confirmation of the 
organization has paid their fees/dues 
 
Board Voting via Email (Scott) 
If we have another, encouraged to vote early 
 
  



Spring Elections (Scott) 
Elections coming up in April: 

Scott (President) 
Trish (Treasurer) 
Dani (Registration Coordinator) 

 
Yahoo Website (Trish) 
Mentioned we need to get a copy of our minutes on the website 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 12:18p 
 
 


